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Dear Mr. Bonafilia

Dear I have the privilege of representing Nome and 28 villages in the area between Nelson Island and the
Bering Straight in the Alaska State Legislature. I have served Northwest Alaska in the Legislature since 1988.
It has come to my attention that Frontier Flying Service is seeking to undermine the goals of the Rural Service
Improvement Act of 2002 by seeking mail tender in markets where it neither qualifies nor has any experience at
all. In my district, air service to the communities of Gambell and Savoonga on St. Lawrence Island could be
adversely impacted if a waiver is granted.

I strongly oppose granting any waiver at this time, and particularly to a carrier that has no history of serving the
markets out of Nome. The Act was designed to provide support for passenger and freight by supporting carriers
that have established a strong market position. The Act has not been implemented yet, so it is premature to be
granting any waivers until there is some deficiency in the service. Both Bering Air and Cape Smythe Air
Service, the two qualifying passenger carriers, have a long history of serving St. Lawrence Island and will be
increasing their flights when the Act is implemented. Asctic Transportation Service, the qualifying cargo
carrier, also has a long history of serving the communities on St. Lawrence Island.

Frontier’s request will do nothing but harm the qualifying camriers and undermine the excellent service they
have been providing to St. Lawrence Island. We are very fortunate in Nome that the three qualifying carriers
are locally owned and have extensive facilities and well experienced employees. Two of the carrier owners live
in my district, and I know them personally. They operate safe, reliable and frequent service throughout the area.
I persanally have long experience as an air taxi operator, and understand better than most people the difficulties
of serving St. Lawrence Island by air.

Alakanuk, Chevak, Elim, Bmmonak, Gambell, Golovin, Hooper Bay, Kotlik, Koyuk, Marshall, Mekoryak, Mountain Villags, Newtok, Nightmate,
Nome, Pilot Station, Pitka's Poiat, Russian Misgion, St. Mary's, St. Michael, Savoongs, Scammon Bay, Shaktoolik. Sheldon Point, Stebbins,
Toksook Bay, Tunumak, Unalakleet, White Mountaia,




[image: image2.png]Flying consistent service to St. Lawrence Island is difficult. In addition to the long, over water flight, weather
at all three points is tricky. Unlike the local carriers that have aircraft based here, Frontier is tying its flights to
an airplane that comes from Faitbanks and has to return on a schedule. It will have no ability to operate later in

the day or earlier if weather requires, and will not be able to operate on days outside of the schedule, or fly extra
sections to move any mail left over. The existing carriers have an outstanding safety record, and Frontier has no
operating experience at all in these challenging markets,

Frontier’s proposed service offers nothing of value to the markets, and will harm the very carriers the R.S.LA. is
supposed to support. The Rural Service Improvement Act is a dramatic change from the deregulated system we
have had since 1978. We need an opportunity to determine if there is need for any service beyond the
provisions of the Act before we add any outside carriers to the mix. Please do whatever you can to discourage
the granting of the waiver for Frontier Flying Service.





